
Marshall University Marshall University 

Marshall Digital Scholar Marshall Digital Scholar 

The Cutting Edge The Society of American Fight Directors 

8-2005 

The Cutting Edge, July/August 2005, Vol. 15 Issue 4 The Cutting Edge, July/August 2005, Vol. 15 Issue 4 

The Society of American Fight Directors 

Follow this and additional works at: https://mds.marshall.edu/cutting 

 Part of the Acting Commons, Other Theatre and Performance Studies Commons, and the 

Performance Studies Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
The Society of American Fight Directors, "The Cutting Edge, July/August 2005, Vol. 15 Issue 4" (2005). 
The Cutting Edge. 61. 
https://mds.marshall.edu/cutting/61 

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the The Society of American Fight Directors at 
Marshall Digital Scholar. It has been accepted for inclusion in The Cutting Edge by an authorized administrator of 
Marshall Digital Scholar. For more information, please contact zhangj@marshall.edu, beachgr@marshall.edu. 













PAGE6 THE Ct1TrING EDGE 

Regional Reports tcantinuedl 
Stage Combat world today. I was 
planning on going to the Seattle 
Sockeye this year, but can't because 
of another trip I'll be taking in June. 
Please do say hello to everyone at 
the Seattle Sockeye for me. I don't 
know who will be there, but you never 
know! Sucks to be a poor student. :-( 
Anyway, I'm still at ACTCM studying 
acupuncture to help my fellow stage 
combatiers. I'm in the clinic now 
seeing patients, learning to put 
together the herbal formulas, and 
practicing the needling combinations. 
It's a lot of work and fun at the same 
time. 

Andrea Robertson (AA/C) writes: 
I guess since I'm new your to your 
region that would be news. I moved 
from Denver to Green Valley, AZ just 
before Christmas. Currently I'm 
playing Louise in Gypsy at the Derby 
Dinner Playhouse in Indiana. I will 
be interning at the NSCW this year­
very excited about that. I was able to 
catch March Madness in Cincinnati 
before starting my current contract. 
Other than that not much going on. 
Hope we get a chance to meet some­
time soon. 

Anthony De Longis (HON) writes: 
Good to hear from you. I'm glad 
you're busy and prospering. Please 
give my regards to the rest of the 
SAFD fam\ly. As requested, here's 
some of what I've been doing. 

We hit the ground running this year, 
always my preference. In January I 
choreographed the action for 
Gounod's ROMEO & JULIET, mark­
ing my 201h year staging action for 
Los Angeles Opera. 

Gary Powell, Stunt Coordinator for 
THE LEGEND OF ZORRO, asked 
me to create and perform some fancy 
whip figures for the trailers for the 
upcoming film. I traveled to Santa Fe 
to discipline one of Custer's troopers 
with the whip for Steven Spielberg's 
mini-series, INTO THE WEST. At the 
invitation of Situ James Houston, I 
continued on to Virginia to teach at 

Radford College and his excellent 
New River Fitness martial arts facility. 
James is a very accomplished martial 
arts instructor with Black Belts in a 
number of Karate disciplines as well 
as extensive training in Kung Fu. I put 
together a two track theatrical and 
martial applications seminar series 
that was very effective and well 
received by performers and martial 
artists alike. 

My DVD collaboration with Cold Steel 
Knives, FIGHTING WITH SABER 
AND CUTLASS, just became avail­
able (www.coldsteel.com). We deal 
with techniques and tactics that 
haven't been taught since men actu­
ally fought with sabers. I present the 
techniques to develop the necessary 
skills to oppose another bladed 
weapon and Lynn (an extraordinary 
martial artist and knife fighter) offers 
strategy and techniques for close 
range infighting and grappling. This is 
an aggressive self-defense with the 
fighting saber presentation and it's a 
strong reminder to what the saber is 
designed to accomplish in combat. 

Mary and I just got back from 5 days 
with the horses performing at a Wild 
West Show for Trailtown Roundup. 
As you know, I've been performing 
and improving an act since I started 
performing for the SASS Wild West 
shows in1993. We added Mary 4 
years ago and this gives us a sexy 
finale. I cut targets from her hand at 
the gallop with whips, and spear her 
skirt off with a lance, duel for her 
favors with axe handles, and end with 
a synchronized bullwhip tango two­
step. The audience has almost as 
much fun as we do I just signed a 
contract to perform in China this sum­
mer with Jet Li in his latest action 
epic. Their casting team came up to 
the ranch to put me on film and inter­
view me. My favorite audition in over 
3 decades in this goofy business. I'm 
putting together a whole new protocol 
for combative whip applications. Also 
look for me in Tom Meadow's new 
book on THE FILIPINO FIGHTING 
WHIP. He's just approved the final 

galleys and it's going to be an amaz­
ing book. I'm proud to be included. 

Lots of "have skills, will travel" these 
days. I'm going to Boston to teach a 
seminar for GUARD UP on May 14-
16 and then back home for a group of 
students from Virginia coming to train 
some more at the ranch . They'll have 
me back to Virginia in September to 
teach at Radford College again and 
some of the other schools in the area. 

Check out the web link for the ranch 
training and fine dining. Let me know 
when you're in the area and we'll put 
on the feedbag for you. 
www.delongis.com/indalo. Students 
stay at my ranch in Canyon Country 
for 3-5 days and I tailor a program 
that best suits their needs and ambi­
tions. We cover a great deal of mate­
rial in an accelerated manner that will 
give you plenty to practice on your 
own. I like to help people develop 
their own skills while learning to artic­
ulate character and tell a more 
dynamic story with their action oppor­
tunities. 

I hope this is helpful to you and your 
readership. It's always a pleasure to 
share my knowledge and experience 
with skilled and motivated perform­
ers. 

Scott Crandall (Friend) writes: 
I have been sidelined thanks to a 
knee injury for a few months, so no 
shows or choreography. I am working 
on my Red Belt in Tae Kwon Do 
( once I can go back to the studio) and 
plan on getting my Black Belt within 
two years. I also just had a chance to 
make some rapier frogs for Bob 
Borwick, for a show he is working on 
in Seattle. I am actually improving on 
the patterns I have so that I can per­
haps begin providing sword frogs at a 
better price for SAFD people, and for 
theatre companies on (typically) tight 
budgets. I also was asked to send my 
resume to a director working his 14th 
film, which is a Romeo and Juliet 
story involving bikers (hmmmm) that 
may start shooting in Arizona in 
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September. 

Laura Downing-Lee (A/C) writes: 
A fairly "quiet" year for me, combat 
wise. Here's my one item to report: I 
served as the fight consultant for 
Santa Rosa High School's ambitious 
production of Les Miserables in 
March '05. I was pulled in when an 
alert stage manager realized the 
show's combat demands, albeit brief 
sequences, were more demanding 
than the directors' (yes, FOUR direc­
tors) had realized. While working 
with teens in 20-minute segments 
wasn't fun and staging falls with mike 
packs was an interesting challenge, 
all ended safely and happily, and the 
talented cast pulled off a great show. 

Gregory Hoffman (CT, FD) reports: 
He is thoroughly enjoying Los 
Angeles, and that his video series 
on Theatrical Swordfighting was 
released June 1st , 2005, and that he 
has also completed shooting is 
Independent feature currently titled 
"Right Spot - Wrong Time", which is 
now in post production. In addition 
to teaching his yearly workshops here 
in California and Hawaii he is also 
teaching at workshops this summer 
2005 in both Estonia and for the 4th 

year in Tokyo, Japan. 

Lacy Atwine (A/C) reports: 
Things are good here in La La Land. 
The sun is shining and the water is 
sparkling. AND ... l've been keeping 
myself pretty busy. So far, I attended 
the Winter Wonderland Workshop 
and the Louisiana Tech Workshop 
(The Boil) earlier this spring and had 
a fabulous time at both. I just love 
every opportunity I can get to keep up 
on my skills and spend time with my 
friends. I will also be the Head Intern 
this summer at the 2005 NSCW in 
Las Vegas. I have a great team of 
interns working with me too, so it 
should be a lot of fun . Plus I'm cur­
rently in a fabulous production of "All 
in the Timing" by David Ives at the 
Knightsbridge Theater in LA ... no vio­
lence, but lots of laughs. It's directed 
by my wonderful and talented hus-

band, CT Mike Mahaffey, and it's a 
great success! Anyone in the area 
should come check us out. Until next 
time .... 

Martin Noyes (Friend) writes: 
My most exciting news is that I am 
about to start teaching a basic stage 
combat class at South Coast 
Repertory. I am nervous, but am 
looking forward to the challenge. I 
am also teaching at Citrus College, 
another basic stage combat class. I 
am Fight Directing two shows right 
now ... "Big Love" at the Chance 
Theatre, and "Twin Desperados" a 
spin off of Shakespeare's "Comedy of 
Errors" at Northwood High School in 
Irvine, CA. I closed in a production 
of "I am Not Rappaport" at the Little 
Fish Theatre Company, in San Pedro 
where I a played Giley and also Fight 
Directed. Speaking of Directing ... ! 
am directing my first three plays all at 
once at South Coast Rep. in the 
Youth Conservatory. Lets just I have 
a new found respect for directors and 
what they go through. 

Robert Hamilton, (AAIC) , writes: 
Things here are going well at AMDA 
Los Angeles. We are starting our 
summer sessions for our returning 
students and we just had our 2nd very 
successful SPT class instructed by 
CT/FD Payson Burt. As for fight stuffs 
I recently worked a day fighting for 
the History Channels series The 
Conquerors as an Israelite fighting for 
King David's Army. More exciting 
than all of the above is that I will be 
married to my beautiful fiance Sheri 
as of May 29, 2005 and celebrating 
our new marriage in Italy. 

Todd Loweth (CT) writes: 
My third show at The Laguna 
Playhouse was performed over 
Christmas holiday. The show is called 
The Life and Adventures of Santa 
Claus. It is a moving story with lots of 
music and singing (OK it's a musical). 
I found it entertaining for children of 
all ages and adults as well. Its simple 
message of love and caring is sweet. 
The fighters had fun whacking each 

other with their wooden walking 
sticks, and cudgels (all faked of 
course) in a rollicking fight of good 
against evil with Santa Claus right in 
the middle of it. The fighters ranged in 
age from 1 O to 50. Ogre type 
humanoids fight for control of a myth­
ical land in this tale based on a story 
by L. Frank Baum. Other fantasy 
creatures such as fairies and hobbit 
types are on the side of good, along 
with a kindly wizard of sorts. You may 
remember Mr. Baum best as the 
author of "The Wizard of Oz". 

I recently choreographed a small fight 
on a tiny stage for I Hate Hamlet at 
the Cabrillo Playhouse in San 
Clemente. I've worked in some small 
spaces, but this takes the cake. The 
sofa, called for in the script, took up 
half the fighting area. The ceiling 
sloped down as one traveled 
upstage. Mind you the ceiling at it's 
tallest is maybe 9 feet! Needless to 
say, diagonal head cuts could only go 
in one direction, following the contour 
of the slope. It's a good thing I opted 
to use sabers, as this allowed for the 
fighters to work the weapon well in a 
tight space. Lots of parry / riposte 
action here folks, not to mention 
those great old "ta-ta's", you know the 
old 3-2-3-2-etc. It's always interesting 
to see just how close you can play the 
moves and still be safe, especially 
dealing with actors who are novices 
with swords. But, that's another story! 

Christina Traister (CT) writes: 
I taught my first skills test class on 
March 1 O at UC-Santa Cruz, I was an 
instructor at the Chicago Winter 
Wonderland Workshop in February 
and was also an instructor at the 
Louisiana Crawfish Boil the end of 
March .. . in terms of future stuff, I'll be 
the fight director this upcoming sum­
mer at Shakespeare Santa Cruz ... 

Mike Mahaffey (CT, Secretary) writes: 

Is it May already? Guess that says 
something doesn't it? 

Earlier this year I had the honor to 
work with CT Michelle Ladd on a 


